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INTRODUCTION 

In accordance with Rule 14.3 of the California Public Utilities Commission’s (“Commission” 

or “CPUC”) Rules of Practice and Procedure, the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency, 

San Francisco County Transportation Authority, and San Francisco Mayor’s Office on Disability 

(collectively “San Francisco” or “SF”) submit Reply Comments on parties’ Comments on the Ruling 

on Track 5A Issues and Data Submission for Pre-Scheduled Trips issued on April 11, 2022 (the 

“Ruling”) related to the TNC Access for All Act (“Act”).  

 

DISCUSSION 

1. Uber’s objection to the Ruling’s mandate that Transportation Network 
Companies (“TNCs”) report non-wheelchair accessible vehicle (“WAV”) trip data 
for pre-scheduled trips is not supported. 

The Ruling finds that “performance metrics for pre-scheduled WAV trips should be based on 

an evaluation of existing pre-scheduled WAV and non-WAV trip data” and therefore requires TNCs to 

submit data on pre-scheduled WAV and non-WAV services.1  Uber objects to submitting data on non-

WAV services but their argument that “non-WAV data is not the right reference to use to establish 

WAV performance benchmarks”2 is based on a policy argument the Commission has declined to 

accept.3  Since Uber has not identified an error of law or fact the Commission’s mandate should stand.  

 
2. Lyft’s request to amend the Ruling’s discussion of their pre-scheduled trips 

reporting is not supported. 

Lyft requested major modifications to the Ruling that would strike discussion of their 

inaccurate and misleading treatment of pre-scheduled trips in their Advice Letters.4  Lyft offers a 

                                                 
1  Ruling, at 12-13. 
2 Comments of Uber Technologies, Inc. on Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling on Track 5A Issues  and 

Data Submission for Pre-Scheduled Trips, at 1. 
3 Ruling, at 12. 
4 Lyft, Inc.’s Comments on Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling on Track 5A Issues and Data Submission 

for Pre- Scheduled Trips, at 5. 
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variety of explanations and justifications, but the Commission has already demonstrated that their 

statements regarding Lyft’s actions in reporting pre-scheduled trips are accurate and fair.5  Lyft is 

attempting to re-write history and their proposed edits are not supported.  

 
3. San Francisco agrees with SFTWA’s comment that Lyft must be required to re-

submit all Advice Letters, not only those that were appealed or are pending.  

As the San Francisco Taxi Workers Alliance (“SFTWA”) succinctly states, “Lyft should gain 

no advantage from its deceit in submitting these Letters.”6  San Francisco maintains that the desire to 

reduce administrative burden on staff, while understandable, is not a rational basis for only requiring 

that some of Lyft’s inaccurate data be corrected.7  Lyft must be required to file supplemental Advice 

Letters in all instances where the original Advice Letter contained pre-scheduled trips.   
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5 Ruling, at 9-12, 15-17. 
6 Comments of the San Francisco Taxi Workers Alliance on Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling on Track 

5A Issues and Data Submission for Pre-Scheduled Trips, at 3. 
7 Comments of San Francisco on Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling on Track 5A Issues and Data 

Submission for Pre-Scheduled Trips, at 2. 


